
CASA DEL SOL NEWS AND REVIEWS 

MARCH 2023 

As the month of February comes to a close, some thanks are in order for our many volunteers who 

help to make CDS (Casa Del Sol) such an enjoyable place to live and play (Yes we can STILL 

PLAY!). We had two PANCAKE BREAKFASTS, a well-attended MEET AND GREET, an evening with 

MUSIC AND DANCE (ROCKIN RON entertained), a LADIES LUNCHEON and a SUPERBOWL 

PARTY not to mention all of the regularly scheduled things to keep us busy.  

We even had two very important HOA membership meetings shoe-horned into the schedule. 

Last, but far from the least, we had our ANNUAL PARKWIDE SALE. Special thanks to Janice Wright 

for heading this up. By the way, Janice has asked to thank all of her many volunteers who helped her 

through all of the work that this project has entailed. 

Thanks to anyone who comes to help in any way, at any event, whether it is setting or resetting 

tables/chairs, clean-up, food prep, or whatever. It wouldn’t happen without YOU. 

March brings us FREE BURGERS/HOT DOGS (3/1), FREE STRAWBERRY SHORTCAKE (3/5), a 

MEN’S APPRECIATION (?) OUTING (3/14), another DANCE (3/18), POTLUCK (3/29), LADIES TEA 

(3/20) and MORE. All of this is in addition to the regular items on the Calendar. 

Joan Busch provides the following information: 

As many of you know, CDS residents have begun a MUSIC JAM SESSION on Thursdays this winter. 

It is a fun time for several of us who have some guitar strumming in our pasts. This was started so 

that residents can gather, revive our talents, and learn new songs in an unprofessional sharing of a 

love for music of various styles. We have keyboard, banjo, guitar, harmonica, tambourine and singing 

voices and would welcome any CDS resident with a love of music to join the fun, whether to play, 

sing or just listen. This is not like the past jams which caused some problems. We are not looking to 

expand beyond CDS residents. We love to have an audience of CDS residents, their friends and 

guests who stop in to sing along. Special thanks to our regular “Groupies”. It is all about having fun! 

(currently) each Thurs. @ 1:30 pm. 

From Peggy Quinlan: $400.00 was the total donated the West ZH Elem. school to help pay for 

lunches for needy students. The Ladies Tea supports the Pregnancy Care Center with donations of 

clothing and supplies. 

From Rolene Hodge and Sue Ruble: Looking for any interest in a patchwork quilting “Block of the 

Month” group. Exploratory meeting on Thursday, 3/16 @ 10:30 am. 

Watch the Chalk Board and calendar for times and/or details. 

Just a reminder: Homeowners in CDS are responsible for the actions of their guests on all common 

CDS grounds. Guests must follow our rules. 

Have a GREAT month of March. 

Bill   


